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Ground broken 
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Ground was broken recently for the construction of a new 

athletic field at College Misericordia. Funded by InterMetro 

Industries Corporation, Wilkes-Barre, the field will be named in 

memory of William Lipo, an employee of InterMetro for 24 

years. Lipo was an active volunteer in organizing athletic 

Support group 
A new group has been formed at the Penn State Wilkes-Barre 

Campus to provide support for the returning adult student. 

TNT, for Typical Non-Traditional student, presented its first 
seminar recently in Hayfield House on the Lehman campus. 

Dr. Ned Delaney, director of the Court Advocate Program of 
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“It’s true that State College is 
quite different from rural Dallas,” 
he said. ‘I like it better down there; 
though, because they have made 
everything so convenient. Every- 
thing a student needs is within 
walking distance.” 

Bill agrees his first few months 

away from home has been a grow- 

ing experience for him. Ironically, 

his parents feel it has been a 

growing experience for them also. 

According to Mrs. Isopi, this is a 

time when you know you have done 

everything for your child, and so, 

you must let go. She is quick to 

point out that the child isn’t the only 

one who can explore new experi- 
ences at this time, though. 

“You can begin to do things for 

yourself once again, but only after 

you're completely sure you've done 

what you can for your child,” she 

said, glancing proudly at her son. 

The ‘“letting-go’’ process wasn’t 

all that easy for Bill, Sr., however. 

The day after they moved Bill down 

to the campus, Mr. Isopi called his 

son’s dorm four times and, he 

admits, he misses his son very 

much. 

Things are especially difficult for 
Bill Sr. when it comes time for 
things he and his son always did 
together such as hunting, chores 
around. the house and all the sports 
they used to enjoy together. 

“] know we’ll be able to do them 
again in the summer,” said Bill Sr. 
“I'll just keep thinking of that.” 

Bill’s parents say the biggest 
changes they have experienced are 
the little every day things. 

“It was nice to know before that 
Bill would be home from school 
when we got home from work,” said 
Mrs. Isopi. ‘‘Now, the house just 
seems so empty and quiet.” 

Mrs. Isopi also admits that while 
Bill is away, she tries to keep all of 
his personal things clean and in its 
place. “I like to especially have his 
bedroom the way he left it when he 
comes home.” 

The old adage, ‘“There’s no place 
like home,” fits perfectly here. With 
a family as close as the Iospi 
family, it has an even more special 

Steering Committee 

re are 

programs for young people in the Back Mountain area. Shown 
here are those who participated in the ground-breaking. From 
left, Richard Maslow, president of InterMetro Industries 

Corporation; Mary Agnes Lipo; Pat Lipo; Joseph Lipo; Mathew 
Lipo; 

College Misericordia. 

Estelle Yelnowski and Joseph R. Fink, president of 

  
Catholic Social Services, presented a talk on ‘‘Stress in the 

Classroom.’ Shown at the seminar are TNT club officers, from 
left, Denise Niemenski, secretary; Lori Britton, president; Dr. 
Delaney, guest speaker; Bob Moyer, treasurer; and Lester 

Rinehimer, vice president. 
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Members of the Steering Committee of the Back Mountain Family Center are shown here prior 
to a lecture presented by Dr. Jeffrey Sternlieb, a local pdychologist. The Family Center offers 
such programs on a regular basis on the campus of College Misericordia, From left, Sister 

JoAnne Jones, RSM; Sandy Dressler, Anna Batory, Marsha Howes, Linda Steltz, Ed Steltz, 
Joanne Ennis and Dr. Sternlieb. 

Lake-Noxen students present Talent Show 
The Lake-Noxen Elementary PTA 

held a meeting recently at the 
school with Vice President Linda 
VanGorder presiding. 

A question and answer period was 
conducted with the cafeteria stop 
light as the subject. Mr. Kunkle, 
school principal, explained the 
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light’s purpose to the group. 
Following the meeting, the stu- 

dents presented their annual 
“Talent Show.” The children were 
dressed in colorful costumes and, in 
spite of a few backstage jitters, all 
performed very well. 

Each participant received a 50 

BARONS 
SEAFOOD 

Fresh Flounder & Sole 
Monk Fish Fillet 

Fresh Scrod Fillet 
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cent piece from the PTA. Refresh- 
ments were served following the 
show. 

The next board meeting will be 
held Thursday, Dec. 8, at 7:30 p.m. 
The next unit meeting will be held 
in January. 

300 Ave. A 
Swoyersville 

287-2111 

Ib. $2.99 
Ib. $2.19 
Ib. $2.69 

Also A Complete Line Of.FRIED HADDOCK, FISH STICKS, DEVILED 
CLAMS, DEVILED CRABS, SHRIMP, LOBSTER, FRESH CLAMS, 
FRESH SALADS, AND ASSORTED FROZEN FOODS 

HOMEMADE CLAM CHOWDER 
Monday-Thursday 8-5, Friday 8-6, Sat. 8 to Noon 

  

    

New trustees 
  

College Misericordia president, Joseph R. Fink, standing in 
center, welcomes new members of the College's Board of 

Trustees. Seated, from left, Sr. M. Theresa Antone, RSM; 
Marilyn M. Maslow; Shelly Smulowitz. Standing, Robert T. 
Patton, Fink, and Allan P. Slaff. Trustees absent at the time 

of the photo were James F. Mundy, Sr. Rose Carmel 
Scalone, RSM and Leo C. Beebe. 

Misericordia names 

eight new 
Monsignor Andrew J. McGowan, 

Chairman of College Misericordia’s 
Board of Trustees, announced the 
appointment of eight new trustees. 
They are Sr. M. Theresa Antone, 
RSM; Leo C. Beebe, Marilyn M. 
Maslow, James F. Mundy, Robert 
T. Patton, Sr. Rise Carmel Scalone, 
RSM; Allan P. Slaff and Shelly 
Smulowitz. 

Sr. Marie Francel D’Andrea, RSM 
and Sr. Dorothy Marie Reaver, 
RSM, were appointed to the Board's 
mentorship program. They will 
intern with the Board of Trustees to 
gain experience for future board 
positions. ; 

Sr. M. Theresa Antone, RSM, 
from Middletown, Rhode Island, is 
the vice president for institutional 
advancement at Salve Regina-the 
Newport College, Newport, R.I. A 
member of the Religious Sisters of 
Mercy, College Misericordia’s 
founding order, Sr. Theresa holds a 
doctor of education degree from 
Howard University. ‘ 

Leo C. Beebe, is the dean of 
administrative studies at Glassboro 
State College, Glassboro, New 
Jersey. A resident of Ardmore, Pa., 
Beebe is chairman of the board of 
the Philadelphia Health Plan and 
holds numerous other board posi- 
tions at institutions throughout the 
east. 

Marilyn M. Maslow, a Dallas resi- 
dent, received her degree from 
Colby-Sawyer College. She is on the 
boards of Wyoming Seminary, the 
Pennsylvania Association for the 
Blind, the Sordoni Art Gallery and 
the American Cancer Society, 
among others. 
James F. Mundy is an attorney 

with the Philadelphia law firm of 
Rayner, McCarty, Binder and 
Mundy. A resident of Media, Mundy 
is treasurer of the Philadelphia Bar 

trustees 
Association and president of the 
Philadelphia Trial Lawyers Associa- 

tion. : 
Robert T. Patton is vice president 

for marketing new business devel- 
opment and public relations at the 
Wyoming National Bank of Wilkes- 
Barre. A graduate of King's Col- 
lege, he has pursued graduate 
studies at the University of Scran- 
ton. Patton is a member of the 
board of directors of the Wilkes- 

  

  

Barre Catholic Youth Center, the . 
Economic Development Council, 
and other local organizations. 

Sr. Rose Carmel Scalone, RSM, is 
an associate in nursing with the 
Columbia University School of Nurs- 
ing in New York. She received a 
masters of public health degree 
from John Hopkins University. She 
is a member of the American Public 
Health Association and the Ameri- 
can College of Nurse-Midwives. 

Allan P. Slaff, a resident of Dallas 
and Naples, Florida, is president of 
the Luzerne County News Company 
in Wilkes-Barre. A graduate of the 
U.S. Naval Academy, Slaff attended 
the Harvard Business School as well 
as post graduate programs at U.S. 
Naval institutions. He is on the 
boards of several corporations 
located in New Hampshire, Tennes- 
see and Florida. 

Shelly Smulowitz is a graduate of 
College Misericordia. She is a regis- 
tered music therapist at the Summit 
Health Care Center in Wilkes-Barre. 
A resident of Kingston, Mrs. Smu- 
lowitz serves on the boards of Col- 
lege Misericordia ‘Art Gallery and 
the Friends of Family Service. She 
is also a member of the National 
Council of Junior Women. 

The new trustees will serve three 
year terms on College Misericor- 
dia’s Board. 

Ross named to Nesbitt 
Kevin Ross has been appointed 

Assistant Administrator at Nesbitt 
Memorial Hospital according to 
Abram Nesbitt, III, president of its 
Board of Directors. 

Ross comes to Nesbitt with an 
extensive administrative health 
care background. He was a former 
administrator of Electra Memorial 
Hospital, in Electra, Texas. He 
served as interim administrator at 
Blackwell Hospital in Gorman, 
Texas and an assistant administra- 
tor at Coffee General Hospital in 
Manchester, Tenneseee. Ross has 
also served as acting administrator 
and assistant administrator at 
Paintsville Hospital in Paintsville, 
Kentucky. 

Kevin Ross completed his under- 
graduate studies at the University 
of Delaware in Newark, Delaware 
in 1977. He received a Masters of 
Public Health-Health Systems Man- 
agement from the Tulane School of 
Public Health and Tropical Medi- 
cine located in New Orleans, Louis- 
iana in 1980. 

  

VOTERS OF 
SWOYERSVILLE 

1st WARD 
My Sincere Thanks 
For Your Confidence 
Vote For Me In This 

Past General Election. 
I'l. Do My Best To 
Uphold Your Confi- 
dence And Continue 
The Fine Job Of The 

Democratic Council. 

John Butchko 
First Ward 

Council Elect 

    
KEVIN ROSS 

In 1978, Ross was a recipient of a 
U.S. Public Health Service Trainee- 
ship which’ was awarded on the 
basis of merit. He also received a 
research grant from the National 
Institute on Aging in January of 
1977. 
Kevin and his wife, Stephanie, 

plan to reside in Shavertown. 

MALTBY 
DRUG STORE 

326 Hughes St., 
Swoyersville, Pa. 

287-7724 

COMPLETE ASSORTMENT OF 
CHRISTMAS CARDS 
BUY 1 GET 1 FREE 

CHRISTMAS GIFT WRAP 
35 Sq. Feet - 2.99 Reg. 

SALE — $1.79 
CHRISTMAS BOWS 

22 in Pack - 89c Reg. 

SALE — 59c¢ 

FREE PICK UP AND DELIVERY 
LOWEST PRICES GUARANTEED 

JOE RANIELI, R. PH. 
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  BLOOD CHEMISTRY UNITS | Take Out Orders FRESH SEAFOOD DAILY 287-7724 
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